Draft Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization

Friday, 8 February 2008
Present:  Beaver, Ferrarini, Goodrich, Mihalopoulos, Mowafy, Orf, Sanford, Siles, Yang.

Mowafy called the meeting to order at 3:05 p.m.  The agenda and minutes for 1-25-08 were approved.  There were no chair or secretary reports.

Mihalopoulos asked if NMU’s cooperation with academic institutions abroad would help to move NMU itself toward multilingualism, more effectively supporting language study and teaching (in languages other than English).

Executive Director’s report:  The provost has made minor corrections to the FLSA Handbook and approved it.  The Provost has also read and commented on a draft plan for foreign student recruitment.  It has been noticed that NMU’s study abroad insurance policy does not cover accidents that occur during intoxication, and that this fact will be stressed in study abroad orientation sessions.  The current series of presentations by visiting foreign scholars is very well attended.  Current study abroad grant proposals are moving along well (Canada, Mexico, Brazil).  Siles also noted the Feb 13 Open House for ISAAC, the March 11 visit of the Japanese Consul from Detroit, and the pending retirement of John Weting.
Other business:  Ferrarini will email committee members a proposed clarification for 1.2 of our Operating Procedures.  We discussed plans to invite representatives of other committees and organizations involved in International programs to meet with us, starting with Laura Reissner, Chair of CUP.  We also proposed a brief survey of current faculty involvement in internationalization to be completed by department heads.  Mowafy was designated to inform department heads of this, and Mihalopoulos and Goodrich were deputized to develop a list of questions for consideration at our next meeting.  We also discussed the recent “webinar” on International Education Trends, which several committee members and OIP staff had attended, and which demonstrated that international education is a large and rapidly developing sector of the global economy.
Having conducted our business with remarkable dispatch, we adjourned at 4:10 p.m.

Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary
